
 
 
 

284 South Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
www.CentralHudson.com 

 
July 1, 2019 
 
 
Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
 
 

Re: Case 16-M-0330 – Order Approving Petition in Part and Continuing Proceeding 
 
 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 In further compliance with Ordering Clause 1 of the Public Service Commission’s Order Approving 
Petition in Part and Continuing Proceeding in Case 16-M-0330 issued and effective March 14, 2019, Central 
Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson or “the Company”) hereby files the following revised tariff 
leaf to become effective on August 1, 2019. 

P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 

12th Revised Leaf No. 120 
 

 On March 1, 2019, Central Hudson made a filing to propose an update to the pole attachment rate 
applicable to cable system operators and telecommunication carriers to become effective July 1, 2019. On June 17, 
2019, the Commission issued an Order Establishing Updated Pole Attachment Rates (“Order”) in Case 19-E-0134 
which rejected the rate proposed in the March 1, 2019 filing and required the Company to file a modification to 
reflect the impact of the excess deferred income taxes resulting from the 2018 Tax Act. A revised tariff leaf with the 
adjusted rate was filed on June 21, 2019 in compliance with the Order.  
 

The purpose of this filing is to revise the per-foot wireless attachment rate applicable to wireless 
communications carriers which was previously filed on June 11, 2019 in compliance with the Order Approving 
Petition in Part and Continuing Proceeding in Case 16-M-0330. The revised wireless attachment rate filed herein is 
based on the same analysis and calculation as the revised wireline attachment rate that was filed on June 21, 2019 in 
compliance with the aforementioned Order and therefore the rates should be consistent.  
 
 Pursuant to Ordering Clause 5 of the Order, the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b), §92(2)(a), 
and NYCRR §720-8.1 regarding newspaper publication of these tariff amendments have been waived.  
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Jay Tompkins at (845)486-5203 or 
jtompkins@cenhud.com.   
 
 
        Respectfully, 
 
 
        Anthony S. Campagiorni 
        Vice President     
        Customer Services & Regulatory Affairs 
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